
CAN WEST SOLAR DEVELOPMENT CORP

STARLIGHT ENERGY STARLIGHT

Original Submission: November 15, 2024

Re-Submission: January 25,2025

RE: Legal Solar Project

Dear Neighbour;

Legal Solar STL Inc. (the Proponent”), a subsidiary of CanWest Development Corp and Starlight Energy, is
writing to update you on our development activities for the proposed Legal Solar Project (the ‘Project”).
This update is part of the Proponent’s ongoing engagement activities.

After careful consideration and evaluation of the current circumstances surrounding the Project
(Proceeding #28971), on October 28, 2024, the Proponent requested this proceeding be placed into
abeyance (Exhibit #28971-X0060). This decision was made do to the following reasons:

- Uncertainty regarding the implementation of Alberta’s “Agriculture First” policy and anticipated
legislative changes.

- Further engagement with Project stakeholders, including Registered Parties, could help resolve
concerns raised in the Statement of Intent to Participate and create efficiencies in the Proceeding.

On November 7, 2024, AUC granted the abeyance request to the Proponent (Exhibit #28971-X0064).
During this period of abeyance, the Proponent will conduct a thorough review to assess the project’s
objectives, timelines, and the overall impact on stakeholders. The Proponent will provide an update the
AUC by February 28, 2025, regarding the status of the Project’s Applications. We understand that this
decision may raise questions, and we are committed to maintaining open lines of communication. We
will keep you informed of any developments and will provide updates as we progress through this review
phase. Thank you for your understanding and continued support. Should you have any questions or
require further information, please do not hesitate to reach out to the undersigned.

Thank you,

On Behalf of Legal Solar STL Inc.

Contact Information

Jim Scantland
Director Legal Solar STL Inc.
250-878-1003

iimcanwestsolar.com

Reason for re-submission: stakeholder not ncluded in the original list or initial address incorrect - returned mail received.

Please note that there were no changes from the November 2024 letter.
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